Wormegay Parish Council - Meeting Minutes

Chair: Gwen Reddington Telephone: 01553 810877
Clerk: Julian Snape

Village Broadband pre-meeting presentation

The start of the official Parish Council meeting was delayed until 8pm, as there was a
presentation to parishioners given by Karen O’Kane from Better Broadband For Norfolk. She
gave an overview of the timeframe for upgrading Broadband availability and speeds in the
village. The meeting was fully attended and a wide range of questions were asked and
answered.

The Parish Council Meeting commenced after the Broadband presentation had finished.

The meeting of Wormegay Parish Council took place on 27" March 2018 in Tottenhill and
Wormegay Village Hall at 8pm.

Present: Chair: Gwen Reddington, Councillors: Kevan Reddington, Tom Scott, Jonathan
Pearce, Mike Johnson, Mr Peter Sneesby and Dominic Symington. Clerk: Julian Snape,
Borough Councillor: Mike Howland : Also present were 3 parishioners.

1. Apology for Absence
No apologies

2. Declaration of Interest in Items on the Agenda
None were recorded.

3 Minutes of Meeting Held on 30" January 2018 to be Approved and Signed
These were duly approved and signed. No matters were reported.

4. Chairman’s, Borough Councillors and Clerks Reports
Chairman: The bus shelter will need reroofing. Look into costs involved.
Clerk: Nothing to report

5. Health and Safety
Nothing to report.

6. Planning
One new planning application received for alterations of a building in Castle Road. No
objections were forthcoming

7. Financial Report for this Meeting and Approval of Cheques
Current balance £8,160.64
Clerk Wages & expenses £212.88 CHQ# 691



8. Reports from Last Meeting & Parishioner Participation (Limited to 3 Minutes Each)
One parishioner expressed annoyance of another parishioners constant complaints about
the annex to his building. A Councillor will pay a visit to double check there are no issues
that could concern the Council.

9. Other village matters and items for future agendas
The school sign post was noted to be rotten. Highways Department to be alerted.

A large pothole was noted to be causing problems by the bridge. Department to be alerted.
The possibility of placing reflective strip signs on the school fence was discussed. These

should not be too expensive to buy or make. The Council will talk to the school in the first
instance.

It was noted that from a previous poll of parishioners that the children’s play area and
apparatus is to be decommissioned. It will be on the next Agenda to give notice to the
Norfolk County Council that the closure should be progressed.

Meeting finished at 20:30hrs

10. Date and Time of Next Meeting is the 24" April 2018 at 7pm in the Tottenhill and
Wormegay Village Hall.



